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ACMESA Position Paper, SB112, SB104

Background
In 2020 the Federal Government provided forgivable PPP loans to small businesses.  These loans were a lifeline during the Covid-19 Public Health Emergency, and countless small businesses wouldn’t have survived without them.  

The IRS has ruled that 1) there will be no Federal tax for forgiven loans, 2) small business owners may deduct business expenses paid for with PPP funds, and 3) all of this is retroactive to 2020.

SB112, SB104
ACMESA’s membership has been on the front lines of the COVID-19 battle, providing oxygen, ventilators, and other home medical equipment that enabled patients to stay in their homes and eliminate overcrowding in hospitals.  We are primarily small businesses that received PPP loans, which protected access to home medical equipment for North Carolinians.  Taxing these forgivable loans would present an undue hardship and could put patient access in jeopardy.

There are two Senate Bills that would provide tax relief on forgivable loans for North Carolina small businesses: SB112 and SB104.  The membership of ACMESA urges the Legislature to align any such legislation exactly with the Federal tax policy, to include all 3 of the above provisions.
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